Project Documentation

This project was initiated in 2005, sparked by a phone call from the Office of Foreign Disaster Assistance of the U.S. Agency for International Development (USAID) to Lawrence Berkeley National Laboratory’s (LBNL) Dr. Ashok Gadgil asking for a way to reduce fuelwood collection by Darfur women refugees.

After conducting initial research at LBNL, Ashok Gadgil led two teams of two researchers each to Darfur. He and Christina Galitsky visited South Darfur, and Yoo-Mi Lee and Mark Jacobs visited North Darfur in November and December 2005. The teams conducted informal systematic surveys that quantified the context in which the fuel-efficient stoves must operate. This visit also led to a demonstration that one of the three metal stoves they had taken to Darfur could cook local meals in local pots with local methods with only 50% of the fuelwood compared to cooking with a local vessel on a three stone fire. Ms. Galitsky co-authored the trip’s outcomes in an LBNL report “Fuel Efficient Stoves for Darfur camps of Internally Displaced Persons -- Report of Field trip to North and South Darfur, Nov. 16 - Dec. 17, 2005.”

In Spring 2006, Dr. Gadgil and his students (Charles Kirubi, Teddy Kisch, Jesse Woo, and Susan Amrose) improved the metal stove further. Susan Amrose and Dr. Gadgil visited Darfur in July 2006. During this visit, they demonstrated the enhanced stove now could cook a traditional meal in traditional pots with only 25% of the fuel needed on a three stone fire. They also trained local CHF-Sudan staff from Nyala and El Fashir in testing stove-efficiency, and transferred the required instrumentation and protocols to CHF-Sudan. The improved stove costs $25US built locally in Sudan and saves the equivalent of $240US in fuel wood per year for an average household of seven people.

Since June 2006, a team (led by Ken Chow) from the San Francisco Professional chapter of Engineers Without Borders (EWB) has greatly improved the local manufacturability of the Berkeley Darfur Stove through an iterative design, prototyping, and testing process. Brian Tachibana of EWB spent two months in Sudan as a visiting specialist in November and December 2006. He arranged for 50 Berkeley Darfur Stoves to be built locally in Khartoum, and conducted a field test in Darfur by having 50 IDP families use these stoves for 3 weeks. Mr. Tachibana also set up the groundwork for production of 5000 stoves in 2007.

This project benefits from the creative energies of the people named above. Others, including Jonathan Slack, Howdy Goudey, Charlie Sellers, Max Davis, Tyler Williams, and Chuck Setchell, have helped the project by contributing ideas and labor, participating in aspects of its work, and several others have given financial support for some of the essential expenses for advancing this project. Space limitations prevent naming many other individuals who have assisted with this project.

All of the work in the field in Darfur would not have been possible without the logistical support CHF-International and its Darfur and Khartoum field staff of CHF-Sudan.

More project information can be found at

http://darfurstoves.lbl.gov

